SPRINGFIELD AIRPORT AUTHORITY
Tuesday, October 15, 2024
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Springfield Airport Authority was called to order by Vice Chair Hardwick at 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, October 15, 2024, in the Conference Room at Abraham Lincoln Capital Airport’s main terminal building.

PRESENT:        Frank J. Vala, Chair

Elizabeth Delheimer, Commissioner

Dianne Hardwick, Vice Chair




Mike Houston, Commissioner (Via telephone)
Susan R. Shea, Commissioner (Via telephone)
Mark Kinnaman, Treasurer



R. Beverly Peters, Secretary




Don Craven, Attorney



Mark Hanna, Executive Director



Ken Boyle, Deputy Executive Director
ABSENT:
Teresa Haley, Commissioner

VISITORS:
Randy Vogel, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly, Inc.
Chair Vala presented the minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 17, 2024, and to dispose of all Regular Meeting Recordings more than six months old. Commissioner Hardwick made a motion to dispose of Regular Meeting Recordings more than six months old, seconded by Commissioner Delheimer and carried with a roll call vote of 4 ayes/0 nays.
Treasurer Kinnaman reported unrestricted funds projected year-end balance of $7,830,222 and actual year-to-date balance of $7,916,879, restricted funds projected year-end balance of $11,625,491 and actual year-to-date balance of $11,401,831. 

Commissioner Delheimer gave the Budget and Finance report.
Executive Director Hanna reported that the Part 139 FAA safety inspection will be completed next month and we should have results from that at next month’s meeting.
Chair Vala reported on the construction update.
Vice Chair Hardwick reported a .08% decrease in year-to-date passenger activity as compared to last year.

Executive Director Hanna reported construction is pending on the North Airport Road and Parking Lot project that was let in January, as IDOT has now moved it to a May start. He will be meeting with IDOT about the TIPS program regarding upcoming future Capital projects.

Vice Chair Hardwick reported that fuel sales for the month of September were 66,912 gallons with revenue of $10,369. Avgas and military sales are both down from the previous month. Airline fuel sales are down due to the Allegiant hiatus. Allegiant has restarted PGD service and airline fuel sales are expected to increase next month. Retail Jet fuel gallons have remained steady over the same period.
Attorney Craven reported on the letter given to all Board members from his office to Chair Vala regarding a Commissioner requesting an employee to do work on a private company. Chair Vala asked that it be recorded in the minutes.
Executive Hanna reported on a meeting with Allegiant regarding the Springfield market; a recent meeting with Breeze Airlines, Mr. Hanna reported they are pleased with the bookings for Orlando; he has had ongoing conversations with American Airlines about their schedule; ongoing conversations with United about possibly reinstating service; the Allegiant ticketing counter has been relocated which will allow for more queuing and resolve some congestion issues near the TSA checkpoint; Honor Flight returns this evening from Washington, D.C.
The Regular Meeting adjourned at 5:26 p.m.
________________________________



_______________________________

Frank J. Vala, Chair





R. Beverly Peters, Secretary
